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Narcotics Search Warrant Results in Arrest and  
Trafficking Amounts of Cocaine Found 

Three children also found in the house and DCF notified 
 

The Flagler County Sheriff’s Office (FCSO) Special Investigations Unit (SIU) executed a Narcotics Search 
Warrant at 20 Poppy Lane in Palm Coast on Thursday.  FCSO tactical team members assisted with the 
search.  The search warrant was the result of several undercover operations within the past few 
months that stemmed from numerous tips from community members of suspected drug activity.  
 

   
Left: FCSO SWAT team members at 20 Poppy Lane.    Right: Drugs, scales, and currency seized during the search. 

 
Detectives confirmed that narcotics were being sold from the residence and witnessed non-stop traffic 
coming and going from the residence at all hours of the day and night.  During the serving of the search 
warrant, there were 2 adults and 3 children (ages 12, 9, and 1) inside the home.  
 
During the search, detectives seized over three ounces of Cocaine, with an approximate street value of 
$7,200.00.  Numerous scales, packaging materials, and approximately one ounce of Cannabis along 
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with $3,000.00 cash believed to be proceeds from narcotics sales were also seized.  
 
Detectives arrested Christopher Shane Brock, (DOB 7/9/1991), and charged him with Trafficking 
Cocaine, Possession of Drug Paraphernalia, and Possession of Cannabis. Brock was booked into the 
Sheriff Perry Hall Inmate Detention Facility and released about posting bail on a $26,000.00 bond. 
 
Detectives immediately notified the Florida Department of Children and Family Services (DCF) and 
reported the incident due to children being in the home where the illegal narcotics were found.  The 
children were turned over to a family member who was on scene.  
 
“An informed community is an engaged community and in this situation the community’s tip led to 
shutting down a drug dealer’s business as well as getting young children out of a dangerous 
environment,” Sheriff Rick Staly said.  “I have one message to poison peddlers - Get this poison out of 
your house, out of our county, and stop putting adults and children’s lives in danger or you will find 
yourself at the Green Roof Inn facing serious felony charges.” 
 
Additional charges are pending and the investigation is ongoing.  
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